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18 November 2016 
 
Fair Work Commission 
80 William St 
East Sydney 2010 
By email: amod@fwc.gov.au 
 
Dear Associate, 
 

4 Yearly Review of Modern Awards 
Feedback on Revised Exposure Draft of the Waste Management Award 2010. 
 
On 10 October 2016, the Fair Work Commission (the Commission) published a 
decision concerning a number of Awards under review, including the Waste 
Management Award 20101.  
 
On 31 October 2016 the Commission released a further revised exposure draft of the 
Waste Management Award 2010 (the October Exposure Draft).  
 
In accordance with the Commission’s direction that the parties provide feedback in 
relation to the October Exposure Draft, the Australian Manufacturing Workers’ 
Union (AMWU) makes the submissions that follow. 
 

1. Part 1 – Application and Operation 
 
Two typographical errors present: 
 

a) Page 4 of the Award is incorrectly labelled page “56”.  
 

b) The words “Schedule ASchedule A” appear on the page marked “56”. These 
words should be deleted and the words “Schedule G” inserted at the 
commencement of clause 1.4, and the formatting modified appropriately. 
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2. Clause 16 - Call-back  
 

The following variations are necessary to clause 16 of the October Exposure Draft: 
 

a) Clause 16.4(b) – the reference to “clause 0” should reference “clause 
16.4(a)”.  
 

b) Clause 16.4(d) – the reference to “clause 0 – (c)” should reference “clause 
16.4(a) – (c)”. 

 
c) Clause 16.A should be a stand alone clause – “clause 17”. This would 

reflect the agreed variation that the clause be restructured to reflect 
clauses 30 and 31 of the current Award2. This will necessitate the 
subsequent re-ordering of the document. 

 
3. Further submissions filed by AiG 

 
The Australian Industry Group (AiG) filed submissions on 31 August 2016 titled 
General Issues arising from Exposure Drafts and those submissions identify instances 
of, in their view, inconsistent terminology.  
 
In response, the AMWU submits: 
 

a) Clause 15.3 should not be varied. 
 

b) Clause 17.2(b) should not be varied. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
Hugh Arjonilla 
National Research Officer 
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 Attachment A to the Report to the Full Bench in matter AM2014/216 (30 November 2015).  


